
 



 CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday-Thursday 

8:00 am—12:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

Church Staff Numbers and Emails: 
 
Main Phone Number 920 435-5524 
 
 

Pastor Joshua Errer  
  ext. 207  flcgb.pastor@gmail.com 
  492-9835 (cell) 
 
 
Vicar William Ebel  
  ext. 204  flcgb.vicar@gmail.com 
  
Paul Heiser | Director of Music  
  ext. 203  flcgb.music@gmail.com 
 
Alex Wright | Director of Christian Education 
  ext. 206   flcgb.dce@gmail.com  
  (224) 343-1467 (cell) 
 
Deaconess Deirdre Batiansila | Campus Ministry with LCMS U 
     lcmsugb@gmail.com 
   
 
Angela Stiles | Media Publication/Administrative Assistant 
  435-5524  flcgb.media@gmail.com 
 
Angie Smet| Administrative Assistant 
  435-5524  flcgb.office@gmail.com  
   
Jodie Suomi | Bookkeeper 
  ext. 205  flcgb.bus.office@gmail.com 
   
Faith Christian Preschool 
  965-0795 ext. 216  faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com 
   

 
Other useful emails: 

 
Christian Growth (Sunday School) flcgb.ss@gmail.com 

Financial Secretary (Offerings) flcgb.donate@gmail.com 

Scrip Program   flcgb.scrip@gmail.com 

LWML (Lutheran Women in Mission) flcgb.lwml@gmail.com 

SUMMER SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Now through Labor Day 

Sundays at 8 am & 9:30 am 

Mondays at 6:30 pm 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 
**Beginning September 8** 

Sundays at 8 am & 10:30 am 
(Christian Growth Hour at 9:20 am) 

Mondays at 6:30 pm 



 
August/September 2024 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
      In the Book of Proverbs, King Solomon begins his instruction with this first 
lesson, “The fear of the Lord is the beginning of knowledge; fools despise 
wisdom and instruction (Proverbs 1:7).”  It is from this premise that God-given 
wisdom is obtained in a three-step process that guides the Christian as they live 
the life of faith. 
      He begins with the concept of knowledge.  This is the essential foundation of 
wisdom and it begins with knowing the Lord himself.  As those who live on this 
side of the resurrection, for us it means that we know God and the one he sent, 
Jesus Christ (John 17:3).  Just as the Commandments are anchored in the 
understanding that we should, “fear, love, and trust, in God above all things,” 
so too our knowledge should be anchored in the fear of God.  Not what we are 
terrified of him as you might be terrified of nightmares that frighten you, but 
that we fear him in the same way a child would fear their parents, or we might 
fear legal authorities.  We understand that because they have authority over us, 
they are something other than we are and therefore have the right to discipline 
us and hold us accountable for our actions.  Fearing the Lord, understanding 
that he has authority over us, is the beginning of knowledge because it 
recognizes his ability to discipline us and hold us accountable for what we have 
done.  
      After gaining knowledge, the Christian is to practice discipline.  Discipline 
allows the believer to act wisely.  Throughout the Proverbs, Solomon reveals 
that discipline, expressed as righteousness, justice, and equity, may not be the 
way that the world would act but they are the actions that characterize God 
himself.  The Christian life is restrained by discipline and the understanding 
that just because you can do something doesn’t mean you should do something.  
Disciplining yourself to act in accordance with God’s actions begins with the 
knowledge of who he is and the leads to the third part of the process- growth in 
wisdom. 
      Growth in wisdom is the fruit of a disciplined life.  Those who know God 
and place their faith in him still face the risk of being led away from wisdom 
and into a life of foolishness and death.  No matter how much one may know, 
the wisest recognize there is still more to learn, so they return to the Word of 
God to gain greater insight to who God is and then discipline themselves to 
reflect that new understanding. 
      As we look to the return of the education schedule on September 8, when 
Sunday morning Bible study, Christian growth, catechism class, women’s Bible 
study, and other classes resume, this should be present in our mind.  Christian 
education is anchored in the Divine Service and these classes are an outgrowth 
of God serving his people.  Each of these opportunities is offered to help you 
grow according to Solomon’s way; obtain knowledge of who God is, discipline 
your life according to his ways, and then grow in wisdom by repeating the 
process all over again.  We are never done until Christ calls us to our eternal 
rest.  This fall do not be the fool who despises wisdom and instruction 
(Solomon’s words, not mine) and join in the Christian growth of our 
congregation. 
 
Pastor Errer 



 



 Address update for 

Chase Greenhagen 
1116 Oak Bay Run  

Fort Wayne, IN 46825 

God’s blessings to Chase Greenhagen as he  

continues his schooling at Concordia Theological 

Seminary—Fort Wayne. We will look toward his Call 

Placement in the Spring where he will receive his 

first call as a Pastor. 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

Thank you so much for all of the pantry items that you provided for me as I moved into 

the vicar house. It was very generous, and I deeply appreciate your welcoming gesture. 

It's  great to be here at Faith Lutheran, and I am excited to serve as your vicar. 

I look forward to meeting you all, as well as teaching and learning from you over 

the course of the year! May God bless the time we will share together. 

In Christ,  

Vicar William Ebel 

Welcome Vicar Ebel 

Vicar Ebel was installed as 

our Vicar on Sunday,  

August 4, 2024. Please keep 

him in your prayers as  

he begins his Vicarage year 

at Faith. 

Our softball team had an  

amazing season! They played 

hard, worked together, and had 

fun while winning almost all of 

their games.  

Way to go Fireballs! 

 

To help celebrate both our softball 

and volleyball teams, there will be 

a potluck celebration on Sunday, 

August 18 after the second  

service. Please bring a side dish 

as main course will be provided. 



 

Men’s Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 6:00 am in the Lounge 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 9:30 am in the Lounge 

Come to the Lounge on Tuesday Mornings for a  

 discussion led Bible Study learning more about 

God’s Word and daily life. Pastor Errer is current-

ly leading the Bible Study  on the book of Proverbs 

Tuesday mornings starting promptly at 6 am and 

ending at 7 am in the Lounge. Coffee and light 

breakfast will be provided. Currently  

studying the book of Hebrews. 

The Feast Bible Study  
1st Tues. of the Month | 6:30 pm in the Lounge 

Join together with other young adult members of the  

congregation for Bible Study, devotions, fellowship, 

and food. 

This bible study/discussion is lead by Director of 

Christian Education, Alex Wright and is held in the 

Lounge.  

Morning Prayer 
Tuesdays at 9:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Morning Prayer is in the Sanctuary on  

Tuesday Mornings at 9 am. All are welcome. 

Christian Growth Adult Bible Study 
Sundays at 9:15 am in the Fellowship Hall 

**BEGINNING SEPTEMBER 8** 

Christian Growth Hour has lessons for all age 

groups. Our Adult Bible Study dives deeper 

and aligns with the lessons that the children 

are learning at Sunday School. This encourages 

conversation within the household to discuss 

what was learned on Sunday. *High Schoolers 

are encouraged to attend this Bible Study 



 

 

If you would like to help support the purchase of Bibles (given at baptism 

and in the 2nd/3rd grade) or help support youth education at Faith, please 

make a donation via the offering plate designating the gift as either  

"Youth Bibles," or "Youth Education."  

Please join us for our annual Blessing of the 

Backpacks on Sunday, August 18th at the  

8 & 9:30 services. 

We will pray for a happy, successful, & healthy 

school year. Each blessed backpack will  

receive a special key chain as a memento!  

T.A.L.K. Bible Study 
Podcast launched on Thursdays 
Available on our website, Spotify, and other podcast programs 

Each week on Thursdays, a podcast featuring our 

Director of Parish Music Paul Heiser and the 

preacher for the upcoming Sunday will give a little 

more background on the theological and liturgical 

aspects of the next worship service. They will also 

discuss one of the hymns for the upcoming service as 

well. 

Women’s Bible Study  
Wednesdays at 6:30 pm 

**September 13-November 1** 

Women’s Bible Study will resume Wednesday, 9/11 

at 6:30 p.m. in the Church Lounge, running through 

10/30. We will explore some of the misconceptions 

about Christianity in today’s society. 

From false rumors to biblical teachings that are 

heavily distorted from their subject matter, there’s 

no lack of myths to find. Do you know how to  

respond to them? More importantly, do you know 

the truth backed up by God’s Word and teachings? 

 

If you would like to attend or have any questions, 

contact Gina Bents at gbents@new.rr.com. 

ATTENTION SECOND GRADERS 

Please join us on Sunday, August 20, where we will be giving you a Faith Alive 

Bible to have in time for the beginning of the School Year. Not only will you 

be using this Bible throughout the school year, but we use this Bible   during 

Sunday School, and Catechism Class here at Faith Lutheran Church. We 

hope to see you on August 18! God’s blessings to you as you begin 2nd 

grade! 



 



 

 

     In 1942 the Lutheran Women’s Missionary League was founded to unite sisters in 
Christ in the Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod as they focus on reaching out with the 
love of Christ to others in need.  With the motto of “Serve the Lord with Gladness” 
(Psalm 100:2), LWML joyfully proclaims Christ, supports missions, and equips women 
to honor God by serving others.  LWML Sunday has traditionally been observed in 
congregations on the first Sunday each October.  To learn more about LWML before 
then, stop by the counter across from the congregational mailboxes.  
      Did you get a Mite Box last October?  Have you been feeding it spare change?  
These offering boxes can be returned any time in the large Mite Box, and new ones 
are also available on the LWML counter.  More details will be available on October 6 
as part of this year’s LWML theme of “Ready to Serve!”   And in the meantime, thanks 
in advance for everyone’s contributions of school supplies for the Orphan Grain Train 
Collection.  Last fall we were able to fill 70 backpacks.  Can we do it again?  Need 
more information about these projects?  Contact Janice Luhrs 920-559-1040.    

Orphan Grain Train School Supply Drive 
If you are out and doing “back to school” shopping and see 
items on sale, please consider getting a few extra for the 
school kits. Items can be dropped off in the bin near the 
Church Office. 
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Sun Mon Tue 

1    
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 

Service 9:30 am 
 

2 LABOR DAY 
Church Office 

Closed 
 

NEWLHS & 
Trinity  

No School 
 

Service 6:30 pm 
 

3 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

The Feast Bible Study 6:30 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

8     RALLY DAY! 
*Service Times Change* 

Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am  

Service 10:30 am 

9 
Service 6:30 pm 

10 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Blood Drive 12:30-5:30 pm  

Handbells 5:45 pm 
All Boards’ Mtg 6:00 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 
Council Mtg 7:15 pm 

15   
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
Faith Potluck 11:30 am 

 

16 
Service 6:30 pm 

 
 
 

17 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

22 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
 

23 

The Faithfuls 
11:30 am 

Service 6:30 pm 

24        Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 
Matins 9:00 am 

Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

29  Dollar $unday 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
 

30 

Service 6:30 pm 

10/1       Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 
Matins 9:00 am 

Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 
Banner Group 10:45 am 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
The Feast Bible Study 6:30 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 



 

If you would like to learn more about any of the 
MANY different areas to volunteer at Faith, 
please contact the Church Office to point you in 
the right direction. Our first All Boards’ Meeting 
night is on Tuesday, September 10 at 6:00 pm.  

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

4 
FCP 4K (M,W,F)  1st Day 

Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 
Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 

Book Group 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

5 
FCP 3K  (T,Th) 1st 

Day 
 

T.A.L.K. Podcast 
 

6 
 

 
 
 

 

7 

 

11 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

12  
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

Daytimers’ Bunko 
2:00 pm 

 
 

13 
 

14 

18 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 
 
 

19 
FCP 

Walk-a-thon   
 

T.A.L.K. Podcast 
Bunko 2 pm 

 
 

20 
NEWLHS, 
Trinity & 

FCP 
Walk-a-thon   

 
 
 

21 
Trinity Carnival 
10 am-12:30 pm 

 
NEWLHS 

Homecoming 

25 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

26 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 
 
 

27 28 

Service times return to 8 am and 10:30 am and 

Christian Growth Hour resumes at 9:15 am on 

Sunday, September 8th. 

Please register your child(ren) at flcgb.com. 



 

Notes from Faith Lutheran Church Music 

The first rehearsal for Handbells will be on Tuesday, September 10th at 

5:45 p.m.   We typically meet in the left transept of the sanctuary, alt-

hough sometimes it is necessary to rehearse in the basement music room. 

If you are interested in playing handbells, please contact the director Paul Heiser at 

the church in advance so that we can make sure each player is assigned bells that 

offer the most appropriate challenge.  An extensive musical background is not re-

quired – only the ability to count to 3 and 4, and a patient and cheerful attitude.  

 

The first rehearsal for Adult Choir will be on Tuesday, September 10th.  

Adult Choir meets on Tuesday at 6:45, usually in the church balcony. 

Want to experience one of the best communities within our church family and build 

your faith through the singing of Biblical and devotional texts?  Join the choir.  

Extensive musical background is not a requirement as we all grow in our gifts as 

musicians as we rehearse together.  New members are always welcome even if you 

can only participate for part of the church year or need to work around weekends 

away.  If you have any questions please feel free to contact the director, Paul 

Heiser, at the church. 
      

Paul Heiser | Director of Music 

HANDBELLS AND CHOIR RESUME FOR TUESDAY REHEARSALS 

 
Youth Nights will resume on 

Wednesday, September 4! 
Wednesday night schedule: 
5:30 Catechism Classes 
6:30-7:15—Jr. High Youth 
7-7:40—Teen Handbells (open to all Youth)  
7:30-8:30—High School Youth 



 

Students in Catechism Classes this year will 
be going to Catechism Camp on  
August 11-13. If you have any questions,  
or would like more information about  
Catechism Classes, please contact DCE 
Alex Wright at flcgb.dce@gmail.com 

Please remember our mandatory  
orientation meeting with both parents and 
students is Wednesday, August 28th at 5:30 
p.m. We will go through what the year will 
look like and what  
expectations are.  

Catechism classes begin on  
September 4. Class starts at 5:30 p.m. on 
Wednesdays and students are also required 
to stay for youth night directly after class 
until 7:15 p.m.  



 

Summer is soon coming to an end 

and the first day of school is soon  

approaching! We are so excited to  

see our preschool children’s smiling 

faces and hear all about their      

summer adventures.  This new school 

year is going to be filled with fun, 

laughter and  learning. 

 

As we continue to plan for the upcoming school year, we look forward  

to some of our new and returning events such as:  

Monday, 8/26: Parent Orientation/Meet the teacher   

   5:00-5:30 for 3K  

   5:30-6:00 for 4K 

Wednesday, 9/4: First day of School for the 4-year-old class (M/W/F) 

Thursday, 9/5: First day of School for the 3-year-old class (T/TH) 

Friday, 9/27: NEWLSA  Walk- A- Thon at FCP  

Late September ( Date TBD): Field Trip to Hillside Apple Orchard  

 

While the school year starts in less than a 

month, there is still time to join our program!  

If you or someone you know is looking for a 

fun, interactive, Christian education, please 

share the good news about Faith Christian 

Preschool.   

Please contact Ellen Petrie  at  

faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com or  

(920)965-0795 ext. 216 to schedule a tour.   

 

God’s Blessings at the end of your summer 

and the beauty that God  

provides as we enter into Fall! 

 

Ellen Petrie- Director/Teacher   

Andrea Schad -Teacher 

Angela Stiles- Aide 

Check out our  

facebook page 

mailto:faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com


 



 

 
 
We're excited to share the latest news and updates from Green Bay Trinity Lutheran 
School, where we continue to nurture young minds in faith and academics. 
Recent Achievements: Our students have been excelling both in and out of the class-
room. In academics, Trinity remains one of the top schools in the city based on the 
Wisconsin Forward Exams where we meet or exceed expectations. This exam is 
used in both public and private and gives a good metric to how we’re performing 
against all schools.  We closed our athletic year with a track season where many 
students broke and set new records in their event.  
New Staff Spotlight:  We’re excited that we have a 100% retention of our teaching 
faculty. We welcome Aliza Buyarski to our staff as Trinity’s new Athletic Director.  
She’ll be working part-time at Trinity to push our athletic program to new heights. 
As a coach and mother of Trinity students she knows and exemplifies the expecta-
tions we have to glorify God in sports using the talents He’s given us. Keep her in 
your prayers as she takes on this role and has to drink from the proverbial fire hy-
drant! 
Facility Updates: Trinity continues to lease space from Our Saviour Lutheran Church. 
The classrooms and hallways were stripped and waxed for another year of high 
traffic wear and tear. Our building committee is hard at work moving plans along to 
purchase land adjacent to Our Saviour. Once acquired we’ll move to the next phase 
of our expansion project and building project.  Thank you for the generous funds that 
your VBS offered to our building project. More about how it was used will come later. 
Prayer Requests: Please keep our students and staff in your prayers as we approach 
the end of the summer. We're especially praying for wisdom and guidance for our 
graduated 8th graders as they prepare for high school. 
"Train up a child in the way he should go; even when he is old, he will not depart 
from it." - Proverbs 22:6 
Thank you for your continued support of Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School. Together, 
we're shaping the next generation of faithful leaders. 

       In Christ's Service, 
      Principal Kerrick Sawyer 

Upcoming Dates for Trinity: 

8/18: Teacher Commissioning at Hope DePere at 8:00 am 
8/18: Parent Orientation Night at Our Saviour at 6:00 pm 
8/19 & 8/20 Before School Conferences  
8/21: First Day of School, Chapel at 8:30 am 
8/30-9/2: No School 
9/27: NEWLSA Walk-a-thon 

Upcoming Dates for NEWLHS: 

8/15: Welcome Dinner & Meeting 
8/17&18: Senior Retreat 
8/19: 1st Day for Freshmen, Seniors, and 
Int’l Students 
8/20: All Students report  

 
8/30-9/2: No School 
9/27: NEWLSA Walk-a-thon 
9/28: Homecoming 



 

 

      Campus Ministry (LCMS-U, Green Bay) has begun 
the trek! We hope to establish Faith Lutheran as a  
contact congregation for Lutheran students pursuing 
their higher education in the Green Bay area. We are 
now registered and listed on the lcms.org website as a 
chapter of LCMS-U. We also have a link on the Faith 
Lutheran website for people looking for a church  
home-away-from-home while they attend college. 
Plans include going to each local campus weekly to 
meet with students as well as periodic gatherings at 
Faith so even more friendships can be made! 
       

 On June 9 I was commissioned as a deaconess 
and installed here at Faith as the campus ministry 
coordinator with the intent of establishing and  
maintaining an LCMS-U chapter in Green Bay.  
“The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod’s Campus  
Ministry works through LCMS U, an initiative to connect 
and support Lutheran students as they head off to college 

     and face countless challenges to their biblical worldview, 
    doctrine, ethics and practices.” (from lcms.org website) 

      I attended a national LCMS-U campus ministry workers' conference at 
Luther Memorial Chapel and University Student Center in Shorewood, WI. I 
learned (a lot!) from the campus ministry church workers from Wisconsin as 
well as from those throughout the country. It was an fun and encouraging 
time.  
      In June I attended the Higher Things conference held at Concordia,  
Wisconsin in Mequon. Our table had a map showing the nine LCMS-U 
chapters in Wisconsin which opened the door 
to encourage high school students to look for 
a church home when they look for a college. I 
was able to talk to the new campus pastor at 
CUW, Pastor Bakker, who was once the  
campus pastor for our own Pr. and Mrs. Errer 
while they were students in Michigan!  
     While at the Higher Things conference the 
deaconesses there to chaperone or otherwise 
work with the youth managed to gather for a  
picture. 
      Emails have gone out to North Wisconsin District congregations letting 
them know our congregation stands ready to welcome students attending 
our local schools of higher education: UW-Green Bay, St. Norbert, Bellin 
College of Nursing, and Northeast Wisconsin Technical College. If you 
know of a young adult who attends any of these school, please let me 
know! 
      Thank you for the opportunity to serve the Lord in this capacity as  
Campus Ministry Coordinator. I know we do the Lord’s work when we assist 
students – both home and away - with a chance to grow in their community 
and grow in faith and at Faith.                         - Deaconess Deirdre Batiansila 

 



 

1 Adalynn Welter 
2 Dale Piontek 
3 Lauren Prokes 
4 Amanda Athey 
 Nancy Behnke 
 David Butterbrodt 
 Erica Errer 
 Miles Matushak 
 Carter Selner 
5 Kenneth Fineout 
 Jason Koldeway 
 Doug Mongin 
 Patrick Nissen 
 Sue Schuettpelz 
6 Joyce Bauer 
 Janet Peters 
 Dale Raby 
7 Jacqueline Mielke 
8 Jessica Genske 
10 Ian Edwards 
11  Edith Barth 
  Patricia Destree 
   Harvey Resch 
  Dawn Watry 
 John Zellner 
12 Jill Bukowski 

13 Wade Anderson 
 Todd Jaeger 
 Natalie Mattson 
 Beth Parker 
14  Vern Tamura 
15  Ashley Koepke 
 Melissa Nissen 
16 Pat Falkenhagen 
 Ashley Zellner 
17 Nadine Boersma 
 Keith Sickler 
18     John Badtke 
  James Boeck 
19 Sharon Bauer 
 Charles Ristow 
 Colin Smith 
20 Carol Krieser 
 Eliza Prokes 
 Blake Selner 
 Margaret Suomi 
21  Adam Davie 
 Benjamin Helpap 
 Irene Zittlow 
23 Eileen Engel 
 Lil LaRue 
 Doug Schuettpelz 

24  Arlene Doepke 
25 Sophie Cherney 
 Mason King 
 Carol Meck 
         Jane Molzahn 
26 Lisa Ott 
 Patrick Smith 
 Peter Voss 
27   Nadine Barkow 
  Braydon Maney 
28  Kenna Nguyen 
29  Henry Buyarski 
   Matthew Omdahl 
30  Stefanie Enderby 
 

1 Adam & Jennifer Davie 
5 Jenifer & Keith Delebreau 
7 Darrell & Sharon Eggert 
 Joshua & Erica Errer 
9 Joel & Kathy Cornell 
14 Mark & Caitlyn Guth 
 Ken & Barb Whitford 
16 Dr. Timothy & Debbie Freeman 
18 Tay & Jennifer Dryer 
19 Doug & Amanda Fabry 
 Robert & Mandy Mueller 
 Perry & Debbie Welnetz 
21 John & Sandra Badtke 
 Paul & Jackie Edlebeck 
22 Josh & Kerry Pearce 

25 Roger & Eileen Engel 
 Vashni & Steve Seitzer 
 Chris & Jodie Suomi  
29 Aaron & Nicole Selner 
30 Paul & Mary Barkow 
 Richard & Kayann Kocian 
 Rick & Jean Zimmerman 
31 Jeff & Daun Baneck 
 Dave & Jill Bukowski 

Wedding blessings: 
8/24— Daniela Chian  Yan and Noah Roubal 
9/14—Mallory Charier and Jack Just 



 

1. Tate Bohm 
2 Victor Van Remortel 
3 Wendy Foth 
4 Aubrey Butterbrodt 
 Kathryn Fineout 
 Carmen Polomis 
5 Kelly Bagneski 
 Alyssa Ebbinger 
 Dick Rupiper 
6 Angela Austin 
 Garrett Foth 
7 Jennifer Davie 
 Andrew Heiser 
 Tracy Kupsh 
8 Phillip Cornell 
 Ron Rosin 
 Victoria Watzka 
9 Stan DeMoulin 
 Calvin VanEss 
10 Robert Neufeld 
 Nathan Volz 
11Max Kriescher 
 Lucas Raby 
12 Sylvie Nimmer 
13 Kelly Walch 
 Caleb Wilke 

14 James Anderson 
 Carol Riebe 
15 Phillis Rhoads 
 Allison Wettstein 
16 Quinn Hansen 
18 Ron Korb 
 Karen Smith 
 Alaina Thompson 
19 Linde Lemerond 
 Kara Wilke 
20 Luke Cravillion 
 Nancy Jaro 
21 Birgit Harms 
 Aisha Hohn 
22 Joel Cornell 
 Glenn Hoppe 
 Chandler Maney 
 Martin Nimmer 
 Emily Ott 
23 Neil Destree 
 Debbie Huntington 
24Timothy Kinne 
 Sandy Stirdivant  
 Sarah Syndergaard 
 Brooklyn 
 VanGruensven 

25 Donna Koehler 
 Nancy Terry 
28 Nora Polomis 
 Hank Resch 
29 Mary Adrians 
 Darrell Eggert 
 Rick Zimmerman 
30 Ezekiel Athey  
 Ray Borchert 
 Erin Cravillion 
 Paula LaPlante 
 Matthew Uffenbeck 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 Robin & Al Petasek 
 Dick & Kathy Rupiper 
2 Gary & Nancy Jaro 
 Craig & Heather Klug 
7 Rick & Marilyn Toninato 
8 Larry & Barbara Erickson 
9 Doug & Samantha Hanna 
 Andre & Erica Larsen 
 Louisa & Larry Schauer 
10 Alex & Matilyn Smolik 
 Christopher & Jackie VanDeHey 
12 Dave & Wendy Marach 
 Dale & Lois Piontek 
 Dan & Karen Smet 

13 Matt & Molly Krueger 
15 Chad & Angie Smet 
16 Ken & Barb Jahnke 
17 James & Janet Peters 
 Alexander & Emily VanEss 
18 Ethan & Alyssa Garner 
21 Curtis & Wendy Foth 
 Ashley & Michael Tomaso 
22 Cullan & Hannah Smet 
23 Randall & Nicole Gretzinger 
 Patrick & Melissa Nissen 
 Eric & Jennifer Watson 
24 Christian & Vitoria Omdahl 
 Matthew & SueAnn Omdahl 
 William & Karen Smith 
26 Andrew & Sue Mansfield 
28 Scott & Cassie Bushkie 
 Stan & Mary DeMoulin 
30 Tom & Jennifer Thompson 



 

ARE YOU HAVING SURGERY? ARE YOU EXPECTING A BABY?  

The Meal Storks and Meal Ministry team is ready to help. The Meal 

Ministry team and Meal Storks have combined to help those in our  

congregation during the adjustment period of have a child or having 

surgery. Let us know if you would like to receive meals from your 

Faith family. It is one less thing to worry about when bringing baby home! 

If you are interested in being on the Meal Ministry team, or would like to  

receive meals, please contact Angela Stiles at flcgb.media@gmail.com.   

Love Packages is an organization that collects bibles.  
They are shipped over seas for missionaries there to  
distribute.  If you have extra bibles of any kind, in any  
condition and would like to support this ministry we  
have a collection box located across from the mailboxes.  

Let’s make some hats! 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry in conjunction with the Evan-
gelism Committee invites members of the congregation 
who knit or crochet to join us in making hats for kids at  
Webster School and kids/adults at  Freedom House.  
The kids at Webster School are in grades 4K thru 5th 
grade.  Freedom House has individuals/families of all 
ages.  You can use your  own pattern or we can provide 
you with one.  
If you do not have access to yarn, we do have a few 
skeins that have been donated.  We will be collecting the hats through  
October so we can distribute them in November.  If you would like a pattern, 
yarn, or have questions, please do not hesitate to contact Cheryl Roohr at  
(920) 655-7494 or cherylroohr@gmail.com.  Thank you for your support. 

Potlucks resume Sunday, 9/17, 11:45 am 

On Sunday, September 15, our Faith Family  
Potlucks will be back! Bring your favorite hot dish, 
dessert, or side dish and join on the 3rd Sunday of 

the month for our Faith Family Potluck!  
 

No sign-up required...just bring your favorite  
 potluck dish to share.  

mailto:cherylroohr@gmail.com


 

2024 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD—$354,776.05 

(as of July 31, 2024) 

Give Online 
Online giving is a very simple and effective way 
to support Faith Lutheran Church. It is available 

through our  website (flcgb.com) and click this 
button on the home page. If you have any ques-

tions, please email flcgb.donate@gmail.com  

SCRIP REBATES: 

$4,293.21 

(as of July 21, 2024) 

mailto:flcgb.donate@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving
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